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About this Newsletter 
This newsletter provides current information about the 
Foster Way/Whitney Avenue Storm Drain 
Improvement Project. For your reference, a project 
map is printed on the back of this newsletter.  If you 
have questions, please contact the project staff listed 
below.  

Background 
The Foster Way/Whitney Avenue Storm Drain 
Improvement Project area is located in Carmichael and 
is bounded to the north and to the east by Comstock 
Way, to the south by Whitney Avenue, and to the west 
by Mission Avenue.  The Project area is a mixed-use 
corridor consisting of approximately 120 acres of low 
to medium density residential and some commercial 
properties. The Department of Water Resources 
initiated the project due to flooding reports on Foster 
Way. 

Project Description 
The project will install new drainage facilities in Foster 
Way, and remove and upsize/replace the drainage 
pipeline in Whitney Avenue.  The improved system 
will better capture and convey runoff during minor and 
major storm events, reducing the localized street 
flooding on Foster Way that residents of the area 
currently experience. See the project map on the back 
of the newsletter for more detailed information.  

Project Updates 
The storm drain improvement project was approved 
by the Board of Supervisors and advertised for  
construction contractors on February 9, 2021. The  
Public bid opening was on March 18, 2021.  There 
were 11 bids submitted.  On April 5, 2021 the contract 
was awarded to the lowest responsive responsible 
bidder – Martin Brothers Construction. 

Quality Control 
Wes Howard is the construction inspector for the 
project.  He will resolve most field issues and ensure 
the work meets the design specifications. Jonathan 
Eden is the Resident Engineer.  He will oversee 
construction and handle major field issues 
 
Project Schedule  

• Construction Begins – June 2021 
• Construction Ends – August 2021 

        All dates are tentative and subject to change 

In addition, project information can be viewed online 
at www.saccodwr.org: (search: Foster Project), or by 
scanning the QR Code below. 
 

For More Information,  
Please contact:  
Wes Howard 
Construction Inspector, (916) 995-0899 
E-mail: howardw@saccounty.net 
 
Jonathan Eden 
Resident Engineer, (916) 235-0574 
E-mail: edenjo@saccounty.net 
 
Michael Meaney 
Project Engineer, (916) 874-1321 
E-mail: meaneym@saccounty.net 
 
Rachel Ekindesone 
Assistant Engineer, (916) 874-8319 
E-mail: ekindesoner@saccounty.net 
 
Don Lyon, Martin Brothers Construction 
Project Manager, (916) 997-5663 
E-mail: DLyon@martinbrothers.net 

http://www.saccodwr.org/
mailto:howardw@saccounty.net
mailto:edenjo@saccounty.net
mailto:meaneym@saccounty.net
mailto:ekindesoner@saccounty.net
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